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From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

"Keith Thompson" <kthompson@headwaters.com>
"Mary Ann Wright" <maryannwright@utah. gov>
713012007 4:00 PM
RE: status of facility?

Mary Ann,

We have now traded drafts back and forth of contract documents detailing
the business arrangement. At this point i t  appears that we are going to
arr ive at an agreeable business arrangement; however, there remain two
open issues that we are working to resolve this week. Both of the
remaining issues are signif icant and could prevent the deal from being
completed but I  bel ieve we have workable solut ions. I  appreciate your
patience in allowing us to resolve the issue of providing a source of
feed material to the plant and I am optimist ic we wil l  conclude the
negotiat ions within the next two weeks. Once we sign the documents, or
are reasonably certain they wil l  be signed, Gina Rau, our new
Environmental Manager, wi l l  be contacting your off ice so we can complete
al l  the steps we committed to so we can processing again while we
continue the path to completing the permit.

Regards,

Keith

From : Mary Ann Wright [mail to:maryannwright@utah.gov]
Sent: Monday, July 30, 2007 3:26 PM
To:  Kei th Thompson
Cc: Daron Haddock; Karl Houskeeper; Pam Grubaugh-Lit t ig; Steve Alder;
Susan White; Wayne Hedberg
Subject: RE: status of facility?

Keith - We last communicated on 6121lo7. I  was hoping to hear
something by now from you as to the faci l i ty 's status and plans. Would
you please provide another update for Oil ,  Gas and Mining? Thank you!

Keith - Thank you very much for this update. Look forward to hearing
from you again soon. Good luck with your project.

>>> "Keith Thompson" <kthompson@headwaters.com> 0612112007 10'.41 AM >>>

We are just f inishing a test. l t  wi l l  take us about 2-3 weeks to
assemble the data and put together a proposal. We are both hopeful and
cautiously optimist ic that we can come to a mutual ly agreeable business
arrangement based on the init ial  results we are seeing and our
discussions. l f  we can come to terms on the business arrangement we
wil l  keep the plant open and proceed with al l  prudent haste to get
everything in place. l f  not, plant prospects are looking bleak and we



wi l l  l ike ly  shut  the p lant  down.

Of note, for the test that we have performed we have moved both the
product and by product. l t  appears that this port ion of the business
model is correct, we are able to sell the by product as a fuel and have
moved all the by product material we own.

I appreciate your patience and support as we are f ighting to keep the
plant open and in operation. The test runs have been vital to us to
con, ' ince potential customer(s) they have need of our service. I  wi l l
let you know more in approximately 3 weeks after the business
discussions have developed.

Thanks,

Keith

From : Mary Ann Wright [m ai l to. maryan nwright@utah. gov]
Sent: Thursday, June 21 , 2007 10:20 AM
To: Keith Thompson
Cc: Daron Haddock; Pam Grubaugh-Lit t ig; Susan White; Wayne Hedberg
Subject: status of facility?

Keith -  Vvl-r . , : i  is  the s[aius of  the test  runs? Wil l  Covol  be coming rn
wi th  i t s  bond and p lan  soon? P lease br ing  us  up  to  speed on  th is  tssue.
We drove by the s i te on Tuesday and observed several  smal l  coal  p i ies
and machinery operat ing.  Please give us a status report .  Thanks!


